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Module C3, 1000 Custer Hollow Road, 
Clarksburg, West Virginia 26306–0149; 
telephone (304) 625–3518, facsimile 
(304) 625–5090. 

Dated: August 29, 2011. 
R. Scott Trent, 
CJIS Designated Federal Officer, Criminal 
Justice Information Services Division, Federal 
Bureau of Investigation. 
[FR Doc. 2011–23137 Filed 9–9–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–02–M 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Office of Justice Programs 

[OJP (OJP) Docket No. 1568] 

Meeting of the Public Safety Officer 
Medal of Valor Review Board 

AGENCY: Office of Justice Programs 
(OJP), Justice. 
ACTION: Notice of meeting. 

SUMMARY: This is an announcement of a 
meeting via conference call of the Public 
Safety Officer Medal of Valor Review 
Board to vote of the position of Board 
Chairperson, review issues relevant to 
the nomination review process, discuss 
pending ceremonies and upcoming 
activities and other relevant Board 
issues related thereto. The meeting/ 
conference call date and time are listed 
below. 
DATES: September 29, 2011, from 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. ET 
ADDRESSES: This meeting/conference 
call will take place at the Office of 
Justice Programs, 810 7th Street NW., 
Washington, DC 20531. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Gregory Joy, Policy Advisor, Bureau of 
Justice Assistance, Office of Justice 
Programs, 810 7th Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20531, by telephone at 
(202) 514–1369, toll free (866) 859– 
2687, or by e-mail at 
gregory.joy@usdoj.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Public Safety Officer Medal of Valor 
Review Board carries out those advisory 
functions specified in 42 U.S.C. 15202. 
Pursuant to 42 U.S.C. 15201, the 
President of the United States is 
authorized to award the Public Safety 
Officer Medal of Valor, the highest 
national award for valor by a public 
safety officer. 

The primary purpose of this meeting/ 
conference call is to review and vote on 
recommendations for the 2010–2011 
Medal of Valor nominations. 

This meeting/conference call is open 
to the public at the offices of the Bureau 
of Justice Assistance. For security 
purposes, members of the public who 

wish to participate must register at least 
seven (7) days in advance of the 
meeting/conference call by contacting 
Mr. Joy. All interested participants will 
be required to meet at the Bureau of 
Justice Assistance, Office of Justice 
Programs; 810 7th Street, NW., 
Washington, DC and will be required to 
sign in at the front desk. Note: Photo 
identification will be required for 
admission. Additional identification 
documents may be required. 

Access to the meeting/conference call 
will not be allowed without prior 
registration. Anyone requiring special 
accommodations should contact Mr. Joy 
at least seven (7) days in advance of the 
meeting. Please submit any comments 
or written statements for consideration 
by the Review Board in writing at least 
seven (7) days in advance of the 
meeting/conference call date. 

Gregory Joy, 
Policy Advisor, Bureau of Justice Assistance. 
[FR Doc. 2011–23132 Filed 9–9–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–18–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Bureau of Labor Statistics 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

AGENCY: Bureau of Labor Statistics, 
Department of Labor. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor, as 
part of its continuing effort to reduce 
paperwork and respondent burden, 
conducts a pre-clearance consultation 
program to provide the general public 
and Federal agencies with an 
opportunity to comment on proposed 
and/or continuing collections of 
information in accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA95) [44 U.S.C. 3506(c)(2)(A)]. This 
program helps to ensure that requested 
data can be provided in the desired 
format, reporting burden (time and 
financial resources) is minimized, 
collection instruments are clearly 
understood, and the impact of collection 
requirements on respondents can be 
properly assessed. The Bureau of Labor 
Statistics (BLS) is soliciting comments 
concerning the proposed extension of 
the ‘‘Cognitive and Psychological 
Research.’’ A copy of the proposed 
information collection request (ICR) can 
be obtained by contacting the individual 
listed below in the ADDRESSES section of 
this notice. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted to the office listed in the 

ADDRESSES section of this notice on or 
before November 14, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: Send comments to Nora 
Kincaid, BLS Clearance Officer, 
Division of Management Systems, 
Bureau of Labor Statistics, Room 4080, 
2 Massachusetts Avenue, NE., 
Washington, DC 20212. Written 
comments also may be transmitted by 
fax to 202–691–5111 (this is not a toll 
free number). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Nora Kincaid, BLS Clearance Officer, 
telephone number 202–691–7628 (this 
is not a toll free number). (See 
ADDRESSES section.) 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

I. Background 

The Bureau of Labor Statistics’ 
Behavioral Science Research Laboratory 
(BSRL) conducts theoretical, applied, 
and evaluative research aimed at 
improving the quality of data collected 
and published by the Bureau. Since its 
creation in 1988, the BSRL has 
advanced the study of survey methods 
research, approaching issues of non- 
sampling error within a framework that 
draws heavily on the theories and 
methods of the cognitive, statistical, and 
social sciences. The BSRL research 
focuses primarily on the assessment of 
survey instrument design and survey 
administration, as well as on issues 
related to interviewer training, the 
interaction between interviewer and 
respondent in the interview process, 
and the usability of data-collection 
instruments by both interviewers and 
respondents. Improvements in these 
areas result in better accuracy and 
response rates of BLS surveys, 
frequently reduce costs in training and 
survey administration, and further 
ensure the effectiveness of the Bureau’s 
overall mission. 

II. Current Action 

Office of Management and Budget 
clearance is being sought for ‘‘Cognitive 
and Psychological Research.’’ The 
purpose of this request for clearance by 
the BSRL is to conduct cognitive and 
psychological research designed to 
enhance the quality of the Bureau’s data 
collection procedures and overall data 
management. The BLS is committed to 
producing the most accurate and 
complete data within the highest quality 
assurance guidelines. The BSRL was 
created to aid in this effort and over the 
past 20 years it has demonstrated the 
effectiveness and value of its approach. 
Over the next few years, demand for 
BSRL consultation is expected to remain 
high as approaches are explored and 
tested for dealing with increasing 
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